TENNESSEE STATE CONFERENCE FALL MEETING
November 7, 2015, Nashville State
In attendance: Máté Wierdl, Tammy Ruff, Valerie Belew, Michelle Buc, Yvonne Simerman, Diane Eagle, Alfred Lutz, Janusz Polanowski, David Lee, Scott McMillan, Jennifer James, Pippa Holloway, Phyllis Gobel, Josie McQuail, Phil Ganter, George Wilkerson, Karen Kendall-Fite, Dora Estes, Troy Smith

Dora Estes moves to approve previous fall meeting’s minutes, Alfred Lutz seconds, the motion passes (there had been no spring meeting due to inclement weather.)
[bookmark: _GoBack]President Scott McMillan opens with a discussion of higher ed issues currently being discussed in the state legislature, primarily centering on a possible move to legalize the arming of faculty. Alfred Lutz mentions that the TBR faculty sub-council opposed such a measure, and that there was discussion of a TBR statement against it. This was followed by a general discussion of safety procedures at various schools.
Discussion of mandates about ADA Compliance:  there will be implementation of accessibility, and ensuring that courses are compliant –this will require many changes. Could take up to a decade, with classes such as film studies and art appreciation requiring more modifications than most courses to adjust to the needs of blind students. There will also be issues of copyright compliance of things that had previously been considered fair use. Scott McMillan expresses concern this might lead to “canned classes” or academic freedom issues.
The governor’s proposed outsourcing plan: higher ed institutions may have an option to opt out, in which case there would be little pockets of privatization throughout Tennessee higher ed.
Adjuncts:   Dora Estes, who was on the TBR task force on this issue, discussed the unsuccessful efforts to get a minimum salary for adjuncts. With Tennessee promise, however, adjuncts are starting to have more leverage.
Treasurer Dora Estes issues her report: the Capitol One account has $29,967.96, there is $15,848.74 in checking, and in Jan. and Aug. $3,141.26 was received from National AAUP, plus a thousand dollar grant for a website. Expenses: licensure for Coley McGinnis’s lobbying, plus $24 per month for EMMA. It is generally agreed that EMMA has not been useful.
Scott McMillan’s update on website: we need a professional one. This is how one communicates in the modern public world. Georgia’s conference has a very nice one. Having such a good site will show we have an active organization. After initial setup of three to eight thousand dollars, depending on the company, for a 25 to 30 dollar monthly fee we could have the professional site plus analytics, page view count, etc. This is how Obama won election, not through TV ads. With a direct link to National AAUP, people could join via the site and follow links to other chapters. This should be kept separate from any university site.
Issues with National AAUP: Scott McMillan explains that there are two different ways of doing things in AAUP –ASC and Collective Bargaining. The latter is a traditional labor model, whereas the Assembly of State Conferences cover non-union states. Two years ago there was a change in the ASC funding formula, so that money is now based on membership, and this led to a reduction in funding for Tennessee, which has 295 AAUP members. The amount of money available is disturbingly stagnant. The Tennessee conference sends $30k to National and gets back 6 or 7k; it feels like we are asking for our own money back. The fuinding formula needs to be changed, and perhaps that should be brought up at the National meeting. Meanwhile we should consider our options. 
This led to a general discussion, in which the following points were made.
On the one hand: 
· We send in 30k to National and had to practically beg for a thousand dollars for the website. At regional we were told we should be lobbying the legislature and trying to get more members, to get more funding. 
· Many Southern states are infra-red politically, and the labor model doesn’t fit. Some community colleges are afraid to have an AAUP chapter. Where there is a chapter, people are afraid to attend meetings.
· If we don’t spend the money we have, we look less needy than other states. But we are afraid to spend the money we have.
On the other hand:
· National does a lot, such as the Summer Institute.
· National provides lawyers
· National sends letters of support to our administrations, which makes a difference.
· National always comes through when you’re in need

Possible options/question to ask ourselves:
· Do we want to be an info hub via the web for issues?
· Do we want to target our advocacy t certain campuses?
· Do we want to secede?
· TEA provides insurance to its members; that might be an incentive to grow membership
· Perhaps we should remind our members more often that TBR protects shared governance by policy

This was followed by a discussion of the environment at Nashville State, after which the meeting was adjourned.
